

# APPLETREWICK PARISH COUNCIL

## Minutes of meeting Monday 29<sup>th</sup> January 2018 at 7:00 PM Appletreewick Village Hall – rescheduled from 15<sup>th</sup> January 2018

Present: Cllrs P. Walker (Chair), T. Spratt, N. Davison, M. Wright, R.Nelson, D. Pighills (CDC), A. Langley (Clerk).

Parishioners: W. Sutcliffe, A.Coney, P. Weatherhead, Susan Tyson, Martin Tyson, Maddie Pye, David Pye, Jeremy Hibbert, Christine Hibbert, Paul Millard

1. **Apologies** - R. Heseltine (NYCC),
2. **Minutes of last meeting** – reviewed and signed by chair as a correct and true record.
3. **Update on Matters Arising and Actions from last meeting**

### Overhanging Trees near the Campsite

As discussed in the AGM this work will be scheduled and done by John Webber when the conditions are correct. Paul Millard expressed concerns about timing because of the leaves, flowers and birds. Harley assured Paul these would be considered.

Paul Millard suggested these woods should be a Nature Trust as the wood anemones are fantastic. He would look into it.

**Build up of grit at the entrance to Reynoldson's driveway**, RN had asked if Highways could look at the build up of grit at the entrance to Reynoldson's driveway, she was to provide a detail of the area to Robert Heseltine. This has not been done but Martin Tyson offered to clear the build up with his digger.

### Data Protection Officer (DPO)

The PC have been informed by CDC that all local authorities including parishes will need to nominate a DPO. This requirement comes into force later this year. AL has followed up further on this and the PC have to comply with the regulation by 28<sup>th</sup> May, the final government decision was that it will apply to all smaller authorities. The council agreed reluctantly that they would buy into the service provided by CDC at a cost of £150 p.a.

### 4. **Financial Matters**

Available funds as of 1<sup>st</sup> January 2018::

Parish Council Current Account	£4,688.89
Village Hall Current Account	£6,509.18
Skipton Building Society	£21,192.88

### 5. **Village Hall Matters**

**Village Hall Hire Charges** - David Pye had asked if the PC could clarify the hire charges for AVH. AL and Hazel Sutcliffe have documented the current proposed charges for agreement by the Parish Council. The charges were circulated and agreed. These will be appended to the minutes

Burst Pipe – AL will get an estimate from Merv for the cost of repair to the ceiling in the Ladies toilet, redecorating and checking the wiring. We will also ask him to look at the roof insulation in the roof space while the ceiling is down.

## Parish Matters

No further planning matters.

## 6. Correspondence

### Planning

- 1) Knowles Lodge – various cosmetic changes requested which will actually improve the aesthetics, the PC have no problems with this. This has been approved
- 2) Parcevall Hall – New Greenhouse – approved
- 3) High Hall – request for internal changes to provide for the addition of bathrooms – no problems –this has been approved
- 4) Retrospective permission to leave the hardstanding on the Sewage Works – this has been approved with fairly stringent conditions. J. Hibberd expressed concerns that the landscaping stipulated has not started.
- 5) New request for barn conversion on Cracked Castle Barn – the Parish Council have commented with no concerns other than all YDNP regulations for such conversions are adhered to.
- 6) New request for barn conversion at Grimwith reservoir.

## 7. Questions/Comments and Any Other Business

None

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING 25<sup>th</sup> June 2018 at 7.30 P.M.**

## **Hire Charges Appletreewick Village Hall 2018**

	<b>Local Parishioners or charitable events</b>	<b>Non Parishioners or profitable or non- non-charitable</b>
<i>Up to 2 hours</i>	£10	£20
<i>HALF DAY (Up to 6 hours)</i>	£30	£50
<i>FULL DAY (Up to 12 hours)</i>	£50	£70
<i>Overnight (Up to 24 hours)</i>	£70	£120